Dedham Organization for Substance Awareness
Meeting Minutes
June 21, 2022

In Attendance:
Mike Butler – Chair 
Monica DeWinter – Vice Chair
Krissy King – DFC Program Director 
Jessica Tracy – Public Health Nurse; Harm Reduction Team Lead
Janet Whelton – Parent; Harm Reduction Team Lead
Michael D’Entremont – Chief of Police
Mark Carney – DPS Director of Health, Wellness, and Physical Fitness
Greg Graustein – Chief Medical Officer, Recovery Connections of America
Melissa Pearrow – School Committee Member
Carol Read – Needham Public Health Department
Bernadette Chirokas – Board of Health
Kathryn Hubley – Norfolk County Sheriff’s Office 
Laura Hickson – Dedham Savings Bank

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM

Public Comment

Narcan availability
· Bernadette asked if Narcan was available to members of the public through the coalition. Jessica answered that yes, the Health Department has a limited supply of Narcan that she distributes to families during post-overdose aftercare visits. Dedham residents in need of Narcan can call the health office at 781-751-9220 and ask for the Public Health Nurse in order to discuss obtaining free Narcan through the Town, or at low cost through their local pharmacy.
· Greg mentioned that Stairway to Recovery in Brockton distributes Narcan for free as well as offering peer support to people in recovery: https://www.gandaracenter.org/stairway-to-recovery 
· Kathryn mentioned that the Braintree prevention coalition has trained their members in Narcan administration. The training was led by Lyn Frano, who’s served as their prevention coordinator for many years. Additionally, Manet Community Health Center in Quincy offers Narcan training by appointment.
· Chief D’Entremont said that Jason Sullivan can train people in Narcan administration, as he was trained by DA Mike Morrissey. However, DPD does not give out Narcan. 
General
· Krissy encouraged coalition members & the public to share any events going on with other organizations they’re a part of so that the coalition can share information about it on social media.
Program Director Update
Alcohol Data Collection Results
· In the spring, the Massachusetts Alcohol Policy Coalition put out a call to 21+ Massachusetts residents who were planning on ordering alcohol either through home delivery (e.g., Stop and Shop, UberEats) or alcohol to-go the week of St. Patrick’s Day. Participants filled out an anonymous survey where they marked the type of order, demographic data, and whether best practices were followed – in particular, checking ID. 
· Krissy shared the results of this data gathering effort. Overall, 15 people completed the survey. The vast majority of orders placed (87%) were home delivery orders, as opposed to alcohol to-go. For 80% of orders, the delivery was made in person, while 20% of orders were dropped off on the receiver’s doorstep.
· Most (77%) of orders were received by someone 30+. Fifteen percent were received by someone under 21 (i.e. underage) while 8% were received by someone 21-25.
· Among orders with a personal contact, ID was checked just over half of the time (54%). For all orders, ID was checked less than half of the time (47%). 
· This is consistent with larger studies of direct-to-consumer alcohol retailing, such as the survey done by the California Alcoholic Beverage Commission.
· The survey’s small sample size was its largest limitation. Possible next steps the coalition could take are sharing these findings with the Select Board, and conducting the survey again in the fall with a larger sample size. 
· Melissa asked whether all of these data points were from Dedham. Krissy replied that some of them were, but she was not sure what proportion of responses came from Dedham. Melissa mentioned that if we were to present these results to the Select Board, it would be a good idea to know where the responses came from.
Middle School Action Team Update
· Krissy summarized the Middle School Action Team’s work over the school year and shared photos with the coalition. Composed of middle school students and high school interns, the team met each Monday during the school year and worked on projects to raise awareness of mental health and substance issues in the community.
· The year kicked off with an ice cream social where middle schoolers had the chance to learn about the Middle School Action Team and sign up if desired. Out of about forty students who attended the social, fifteen signed up and met throughout the year.
· This year was the first year that high school interns were added to the team. Rob and Krissy applied for and received a $1,000 grant from the Dedham Cultural Council to support five stipends for Peer-to-Peer Interns to guide the middle schoolers in their creation of multimedia awareness projects. 
Poster Feedback
· Krissy asked for feedback where the coalition could hang several posters in the community over the summer. One poster was made by the Middle School Action Team and invites passersby to take a positive quote from a box. Several others are from the Boston Public Health Commission’s Cope Code initiative and feature multilingual messages on coping tips for teens. Finally, some are from the Department of Public Health’s #StateWithoutStigMA campaign and share messages combating the stigma of opioid use disorder.
· Monica noted that the Dedham Community House gets a lot of foot traffic during the summer and suggested reaching out Michelle Persson Reilly. She also suggested the Dedham Public Library.
· Bernie agreed that the media room at the Dedham Public Library main branch would be a good location. Melissa noted that the library gets tons of adults, too.
· Janet suggested Ron’s Ice Cream. Krissy agreed that it would be especially good for posters that the middle schoolers made.
· Melissa asked if any of the posters were laminated, to which Krissy replied they were not.
· Krissy asked about the coalition’s thoughts on the StateWithoutStigMA posters, which have adults as their intended audience. She said adults tended to frequent the main reading room in the DPL main branch as well as the Endicott branch.
· Jessica said that gyms might be a good idea, & that Planet Fitness had summer programs. Bernie agreed & confirmed that Planet Fitness has free services for Dedham kids over the summer. 
· Bernie suggested St. Mary’s Church Life Teen Center.
· Chief D’Entremont suggested bus stops – transient areas, but noted that the posters weren’t laminated. Krissy said she’d look into the budget to see if there were funds to laminate posters so that they could last longer.
· Krissy welcomed further suggestions via email (kking@dedham-ma.gov) if anyone thought of ideas after the meeting.
Large Group Discussion
In March 2022, the CDC released nationwide data that showed a sharp increase in mental health struggles among high school students. In 2021, 37% of youth reported experiencing poor mental health due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and 44% said they consistently felt sad or hopeless over the past year. More than half (55%) reported experiencing emotional abuse from adults in the home, while 11% reported experiencing physical abuse at home. Compared to their heterosexual counterparts, LGBTQ youth reported worse mental health, higher rates of abuse, and higher rates of attempted suicide. Female students also fared worse on these measures than their male counterparts. School connectedness and peer social support were found to reduce rates of hopelessness, depression, and attempted suicide.
In light of these results, and the coalition’s decision to prioritize mental health as a risk factor at the June 2021 meeting, Krissy opened up the floor to a group discussion about strategies the coalition could use to support the mental health of students during the upcoming school year.
· Melissa thanked Krissy for introducing this topic and said that the issue has been a topic of discussion among the schools. The 2021 MetroWest Adolescent Health Survey results have not come out yet, but Melissa anticipated that we’ll be seeing similar results from Dedham youth. 
· She suggested sharing resources like INTERFACE. Additionally, there are many text support options that may be more appealing to youth, such as the Good Samaritans. So much of what we need to do is just get our youth and our families and our community members connected. It’s one of the biggest buffers of resilience that we know, and the idea is to help kids who are struggling build community.
· Krissy agreed that text and social media would be more appealing to youth. Ideally kids would be talking to their parents or guardians, but some may not be ready to broach the topic yet, so they need places that they can reach out.
· Jessica and Janet: sometimes when we’re talking about kids, we leave out an important risk factor, which is parents’ mental health. Many parents are struggling as well. Additionally, parental attitudes and behavior have an impact on their children’s behavior, e.g., the attitude that it is okay for their child to drink alcohol if it’s supervised. 
· Having tools for parents will also be beneficial for their children. With rates of violence, substance misuse, economic hardship, and mental health issues going up among adults, we need to offer those supports for parents so that they in turn can create a stable, supportive environment for their children.
· Janet added that there is a common attitude among parents that teen drinking is normal. Parents will rent out hotel rooms or allow their children to have unsupervised parties.
· Mark: it’s great to hear that the coalition is thinking of reaching out to parents. In health classes, we cover these topics for students at different levels. While we inform parents of the topics we will be covering, we don’t complete the circle at the end of the unit 
Meeting ended at 7:00 PM




